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Outcomes from Streetscape Committee Meeting - May 18,2023  

 

 

From the AGENDA 

 
1) Status of Phase V 30% Drawings from Thrasher & Schedule to review them when available 

a. From the May 31st DOH Conference Call 
i. Thrasher is taking extra time to review the updated 30% Drawings and Cost Estimate 

Expect to have the digital copies by June 9th 
ii. The Preliminary Field Review (PFR) is being scheduled around the July 11th timeframe. The 

PFR will be in Town. 
iii. Based on the number of current bids coming in that are over the program construction 

budgets, DOH is planning to use the 30% Drawings and Cost Estimates to adjust (reduce) 
the scope of the Construction Phase to avoid having to identify additional construction 
phase funds (like the BSSP Project now) or the need to de-scope and re-bid projects. 

iv. We plan to carefully review design plans and estimates - some reduction in the Phase V 
project may happen 

 
Currently the Phase V Project includes: 

• Independence St - between North Washington and Mercer. Both sides; new ADA compliant sidewalks 
and curbs as needed, new streetlights (four lights - requires new electric service from a power panel), 
improved drainage 

• Wilkes St, East Side between Union and Independence. New ADA compliant sidewalk, three new ADA 
compliant corner ramps, improved drainage along that block face, new streetlights (three lights plus 
electrical tie-in from existing light on Wilkes 

 
2) Status & Plans for the formal Grant Application for the Phase VI Drawings - Application due by June 15th.  
We are increasing the cost estimate. Rebecca is helping with the support letters, County input and Town 
Resolution. On track to be submitted by June 15th.  
 
Currently the Phase VI Project includes: 

• Congress St - Both Sides - between North Washington and Mercer. New ADA compliant sidewalks, four 
new streetlights, improved drainage in several areas 

• Congress St - North side between Mercer and Green. New ADA Compliant sidewalks and ADA 
compliant ramps at each end. 

• Union St - Both Sides - between North Washington and Mercer. New ADA compliant sidewalks and one 
new ADA compliant corner ramp. Three new streetlights. 

• Mercer St - West side. Seven new streetlights plus completion/modification of in-place conduit to power 
these lights 

  
3)  New Members Wanted: Good news. Discussed projects with a potential new member. Provided drawings 
showing current Right-of-Way in that area - Congress St. There is a need to coordinate between Owner and 
Thrasher for Phase VI design. Will try to set up discussion with Thrasher people and owner when DOH is in 
town for the Phase V PDR (July). I will invite possible new member to the next Streetscape Committee meeting 
set for June 15th. 
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